
 
 
 
 

DeKalb County Police Department 
Office of the Chief 

Mirtha V. Ramos 

1960 West Exchange Place, Tucker, GA 30084  ◊  Office (770) 724-7440; Fax (770) 724-7443 
 

 
Date:  May 20, 2020 

To:  Delois Robinson, Procurement Manager (Purchasing and Contracting) 

From:  Chief Mirtha V. Ramos  

Subject:  Amendment #1 Maintenance, Technical Support and Network Monitoring 
Smartzone Trunked System Contract 1089566 

 
Original Contract Term and Dollar Amount: $17,299,418.67    12/27/2017-12/31/2022 
 
Previous Extension of the Term: N/A  
 
Previous Changes to the Dollar Amount: $0.00 
 
Current Cumulative Contract Term Dollar Amount: $17,299,418.67 
 
Proposed Cumulative Contract Term Dollar Amount: $20,936,069.67 
 
Detailed Description of Requested Changes: To replace the current microwave system 
(part of the radio system) at a lease to purchase cost of $3,636,651.00. The current 
system is outdated and repair parts are obsolete. We are currently experiencing weekly 
failures which could cause critical failures in serving first responders and the citizens of 
DeKalb. 
 
Justification for the Proposed Changes and an Explanation of why the County should not 
consider a Competitive Bid: This contract was awarded to the sole source vendor of the 
County radio system Motorola.  
 
Funding: This request will be funded by the General Fund (100). Initial 
payment will occur in 2021. 
 
Should you require any additional information please feel free to contact Assistant Chief 
Marshall Mooneyham at (770) 724-6556. 
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